Impending Implosion

by

Eyes Right

Topsail Beach, NC -  Here is some bad news, boys and girls:  the housing bubble is about to burst, big time.  At least that is the impression one gains from a casual snapshot of this beach community. 

Along the 7-mile stretch of NC 50 heading north from here to Surf City, there are currently 146 properties for sale.  All are at asking prices at least twice as high as two years ago – some 3 to 4 times higher.  Anything on the ocean is one million or more.  If you can see the ocean, or the sound to the west, the price is $600,000 or higher.  Older beach homes, which just a few years ago were selling for $150,000 tops, are now being marketed for a minimum of $450,000.  But few are being sold.

The main problem for the sellers is the higher interest rates.  That string of increases in the prime rate by the Federal Reserve Board has begun to achieve the desired effect of cooling a speculative housing market.  Folks who blithely took out large home loans at low interest rates are now frozen out of the market.  Fewer can now afford a loan for a second home when the monthly payments are skyrocketing due to higher interest rates.

For those currently owning homes here, and wanting to sell, there is a growing feeling of having missed the boat, quickly followed by a sense of nausea and/or doom.  Let me do some math on this for you.  The combined property tax rate here, for city and county, is $1.31 per thousand of assessed value.  This means that the fellow across the street from our rental who is asking $1.2 million for his place (a one story, three bedroom, two bath non-descript beach house) is paying nearly $16,000 a year in taxes, plus homeowner’s insurance premiums.  I do not have data on his insurance payments, but suffice it to say that after 4 hurricanes here in the past 15 years, and the experience of Katrina, the insurance companies have listened to their actuaries and have doubled or tripled their rates for beach properties.  Bottom line:  just to keep a vacation property here can easily cost $20,000-$30,000 a year.

The result is that there are some sellers who are finding themselves in a tightening squeeze.  They cannot afford the taxes, insurance, utilities, and upkeep, but they also cannot find any buyers.  Of course, they could lower the asking price considerably, and those who have owned the property for several years can do so comfortably and still manage a tidy profit –even after a 6% realtor commission. But those who jumped into the beach housing market within the past few years are indeed in a crunch, and many will lose a considerable amount, possibly even suffer foreclosure.  

This same effect will be seen in most housing markets nationally in the months ahead.  Many local governments have used the dramatic increases in property values to rake in large surpluses due to the increased taxes on the higher assessments.  And many have chosen to spend this largesse on pet projects and pay raises for public employees, rather than recognizing the ephemeral nature of this windfall.  These chickens will be coming home to roost in the not-so-distant future, as property values stagnate or even decrease.  

The sky is not falling yet, but watch carefully, my friends.  Storm clouds here at the beach suggest it could soon be a very long winter.

I thought you might like to know.

E-R

